University of Kansas

HEALTH SERVICE
WATKINS MEMORIAL HOSPITAL
LAWRENCE, KANSAS

November 9, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen Department of Physical Education University of Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen,

Confirming our telephone conversation of November 7, I suggest that Robert Oberfell be permitted to start physical conditioning now, rather than next semester, if you can give him a little special help. He should not do any swimming or apparatus work, but can participate in marching, calisthenics and games.

Sincerely,

Ralph I. Canuteson, M.D. Director

RIC:k

cc to: Mr. Oberfell
Dean Jakosky
Mr. A. J. Mix

Since dictaling this letter, I have had my "hunch" consurring this boy is an exileptic. It had a reigne in the hospital this Q.M. In view of this finding I suggest we just been the matter to ourselves, and give the bay very limited exercise. This mose goes only type limited exercise. Polystameter.